DANIEL C. CEDERBORG
County Counsel

June 4, 2021

VIA U.S. MAIL AND E-MAIL
Scott A. McMillan, Esq.

The McMillan Law Firm

4670 Nebo Drive, Suite 200

La Mesa, California 91941-5230

E-Mail Address: scott@mcmillanlaw.us
RE: Public Records Act Request dated January 25, 2021
Dear Mr. McMillan:

This letter is the County of Fresno, County Clerk/Registrar of Voters’ Department
(“Department”) third response to your California Public Records Act request (“PRA
Request”) dated January 25, 2021. On February 18, 2021, | e-mailed you the
Department's first response to the PRA Request, which included responsive records to
ltems 5, 44, and 47, and on April 30, 2021, | e-mailed you the Department’s second
response, which included responsive records to ltems 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 48, and 51.

This third response includes the Department's response and accompanying
records to Item 54 of your PRA Request, which are provided in the enclosed CD due to
the number and size of the responsive records. As stated in the Department’s first
response, the Department will produce responsive records that: (1) do not describe
potential vulnerabilities, or otherwise increase the potential for an attack on the
information technology system associated with the Department and the County of Fresno;
(2) reveal information that would violate the official information privilege, the trade secret
privilege or the public interest exemption regarding proprietary business information as
set forth in San Gabriel Tribune v. Superior Court (1983) 143 Cal.App. 3d 762.

The Department estimates that it will take until July 30, 2021 to produce the next
set of non-exempt records responding to Items 53 through 62 of your PRA Request. As
previously communicated, disclosable responsive records will be sent to you on a rolling
basis. Because ltems 53 through 62 of your PRA Request seek a voluminious number
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of records, please contact me if you wish certain records to be made available before
others.

Should you have trouble accessing the disclosed responsive records, or if you
have any questions regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

DANIEL C. CEDERBORG
County Counsel

Ok, QG

By Rebekah A. Eropkin, D&)uty County
Counsel

Enclosure: one (1) CD



